
    Immaculate Conception Parish  

Bishop of Albany Diocese: 

Edward B. Scharfenberger 

Bishop Emeritus: Howard Hubbard  

Pastor: Fr. Tom Zelker  

tomzelker@gmail.com 

Office Manager:  Sue Hyde 

Our Parish Office & Mailing Address  

67 Main Street 

Hoosick Falls, NY 12090 

Phone: 518-686-5064 

E-Mail: immconcept@roadrunner.com 

Office Hours:  Monday—Friday 9:00 AM - 3:30 PM 

Website: www. icchoosickfalls.com  

 Facebook page:  Immaculate Conception Hoosick Falls 

WE PRAY   

As we approach the end of our church liturgical year, we look to our common future and live ever fully the Promise today.  Our response 

to the Hebrew Scripture is the canticle from the Beatitudes: “Rejoice and be glad; blessed are you, holy are you for yours is the Kingdom 

of God.”  This Good News is proclaimed in All Saints Day, the wonderful feast of all God’s people.  Our Gospel Acclamation majesti-

cally sings: “Alleluia; Jesus is our King.”  Our church year concludes with the solemnity of Jesus Christ, Lord and Savior of the whole 

world.  Coming to the Lord’s table we remember, “When we eat this bread and drink this cup, we proclaim your Death until you come 

again.”  God’s love for us is so deep that Jesus could give His life for all people.  Our lives are transformed to be that same Christ for 

each other! 

We gather around the Lord's Table and are sent out as Christ's beloved disciples. 

 
 
 
 

Immaculate Conception Mass Schedule: 

Held at First United Church 

Saturday, 4 PM & Sunday, 9 AM 

 

Trustees: Ed Gorman & Ellen Scott 

Finance Council: 

Krissy Fauler, Dave Stagnitti, Mike Sanders & Linda Billert 

Pastoral Council Members: 

Virginia Cuddihy, Mike Brewster 

Jerry D’Acchille, Rick Ferrannini 

Karen Kaufman, and the two Trustees 

Music Ministry: Richard Cherry 

Worship and Environment: Lynne Mango 

 

 



Our lord jesus christ, king of the universe           November  25,  2018 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

Masses are celebrated at First United Church 

due to ceiling problems at ICC 

 

 

 

Saturday, November 24 

4:00 PM Mass 

John & Jennie Zelker 
(Req. Frank) 

Shirley Bizzaro 
(Req. Jerry Foster) 

Mary Rita Downey 
(Req. Linda & Jim Billert) 

 

   

Sunday, November 25 

9:00 AM Mass 

Bill Flynn 
(Req. Family) 

President John F. Kennedy 
(Req. Buckley Estate) 

 
 

Monday, November 26 

12:00 PM Mass 

Joseph E. Buckley, Jr 
(Req. Buckley Estate) 

 
 

Wednesday, November 28 

8:30 Mass at St.. Patrick’s 

 

 

Friday, November  30 

12:00 PM  Mass 

For our continual conversion  

to the Gospel 

 

 

Saturday,  December 1 

11:00 AM  Memorial Prayer Service   

at First United 

 

4:00 PM Mass 

   For all the people 
 
 

Sunday,  December 2 

9:00 AM Mass 

Tom Doyle 
(Req. Valerie Sutton) 

Don Sutton 
(Req. Valerie Sutton) 

Fred English 
(Req. Valerie Sutton) 

 

 

The Smith Family of the Mahar Funeral Home  

would like to extend an invitation to your family and friends  

to a memorial prayer service.  A prayer gathering in memory of  

your loved one who passed away in the year 2018.  

The prayer service of all faiths will take place at the  

First United Church  

on December 1, 2018 at 11:00 A.M.  

 

 

Autumn Psalm of Contentment 

 

O sacred season of Autumn, be my teacher, 

 for I wish to learn the virtue of contentment. 

As I gaze upon your beauty,  

 I sense all about you 

 an at-homeness with your amber riches. 

 

You are the season of retirement, 

 of full barns and harvested fields. 

The cycle of growth has ceased,  

 and the busy work of giving life 

 is now completed. 

I sense in you no regrets: 

 you’ve lived a full life. 

 

I live in a society that is ever-restless, 

 always eager for more mountains to climb, 

 seeking happiness through more and more possessions. 

As a child of my culture, 

 I am seldom truly at peace with what I have. 

Teach me to take stock of what I have given and received; 

 may I know that it’s enough, 

 that my striving can cease 

 in the abundance of God’s grace. 

May I know the contentment  

 that allows the totality of my energies   

 to come to full flower. 

May I know that like you I am rich beyond measure. 

 

As you, O Autumn, take pleasure in your great bounty, 

 let me also take delight  

 in the abundance of the simple things of life  

 which are the true source of joy. 

With the golden glow of peaceful contentment 

 may I truly appreciate this autumn day. 
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Dear Friends of SMA, 

From all of us at SMA, we hope that you had a blessed Thanks-

giving holiday!  

This past Monday, SMA hosted a pajama drive for the HACA 

Christmas basket program. Students were able to wear pajamas 

to school in exchange for bringing in a new pair of pajamas.  We 

are grateful to organizations like HACA for their support of our 

community throughout the year.   

If you purchased a wreath, pick-up will be at SMA on Friday, 

November 30th from 2:30pm-5:00pm and Saturday, December 1st 

from 10:00am-12:00pm.  Thank you for your support of our 

wreath sale.   

Our holiday cabaret will take place on Saturday, December 15th.  

This is a fun, adult night out.  Doors at SMA open at 6:00pm 

with the show beginning at 7:00pm.  Entertaining us for the 

evening is West Side Drive.  West Side Drive entertained our 

audience last year covering various decades and genres of music.  

There will be appetizers, cash bar, wine pull, silent auction, and 

live dessert auction.  Tickets are just $20.00/person.  Please call 

SMA at 518-686-4314 to reserve your seats today!   

As always, I encourage you to stop by and visit your parish 

school. 

With many blessings, 

-Mrs. Amanda Goyer- 

 

 

 

 
 

THERE IS AN URGENT NEED FOR:  

soap, toothpaste and brushes, and feminine hygiene items. 

 

Please bring any type of the following items: 

tuna fish, macaroni and cheese, canned fruit, canned goods, 

cookie/cake mixes or toiletry items to our donation box in 

church. There is always a need for old bags to be reused.   

 

FOOD PANTRY VOLUNTEERS…We are looking for volunteers at 

the Food Pantry to help.  (Dianne Hosterman, 686-5310). 

Faith Formation 

Classes continue  Sunday,  December 16th.  We gather at Eucha-

rist and then continue with class at SMA.  Our next class is De-

cember 23rd.   

St. Mary’s Academy  Annual Holiday Cabaret 

“Rockin the Holidays” - featuring West Side Drive 

 

Saturday, December 15th 

Doors open at 6:00 PM; Show begins at 7:00 PM 

$20 per person  

 

Lite Fare and Dessert Buffet 

Cash Bar, Beer, Wine, Water, and Soda 

Silent Auction 

Christmas Basket Program 

And the Giving Tree 

 

Immaculate Conception Parish is once again assisting with HA-

CA’s Christmas Basket Program and the Giving Tree.   We are 

seeking donations of new, unwrapped pajamas for children in our 

community.  The Giving Tree and a collection box will be in the 

back of the First United Church beginning Saturday, November 

24th.  There will be ornaments on the tree to take with infor-

mation regarding gender/sizes of pajamas needed.  There will 

also be collection boxes at Maggie’s Beauty Shop, Tri State Area 

Federal Credit Union, and the Immaculate Conception Church 

Office.  New pajamas in sizes Youth Small through Adult XL 

will be graciously accepted through Wednesday, December 12th. 

Volunteer Bell Ringers at Tops Needed! 

Saturdays & Sundays  §  November 24 - December 23 

All funds donated stay in the Hoosick area and are used for Emergency 

programs such as fires and floods.  Sponsored by  HACA.   

Sign up at ICC Parish office - 67 Main St. or call 518-686-5064 . 
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Appreciation Brunch 

 

Sunday, December 2, 11:30 AM at Frist United Church.  We express our 

deepest appreciation for the congregation of First United Church and 

pastor Rev. Donna Elia; their generosity and good will are inspiring.  

The kids, teachers, and families of Faith Formation are hosting a simple 

meal after the Presbyterian Service to thank our fellow Christians.  Any-

one can help...and join in this festive brunch.  Donations are needed for 

plates, napkins, utensils, trash bags, cups, and food items such as juice, 

fruit, donuts, and other brunch food items.  Please contact Deb Mahar or 

Fr. Tom Zelker to help out.   

Scripture Insights 

On this final  Sunday of the liturgical year, we celebrate Jesus Christ as 

ruler over ourselves and the universe.  In the opening words of Mark’s 

Gospel, Jesus calls us to accept the Kingdom: “The Kingdom of God is 

at hand. Repent, and believe in the gospel” (Mark 1:15).  Christians 

believe that God’s rule took a leap forward when the Son of God be-

came human, but it will only reach fulfillment at the end of time.  To-

day’s readings celebrate the culmination of God’s plan.  When Christ 

returns, everything, even death itself, will be subjected to him. 

 The First Reading gives a striking picture of Daniel’s vision: 

“one like a Son of Man coming on the clouds of heaven.”  All nations 

will serve him, and he wll bring everything under “his Kingship that 

shall not be destroyed.”  The Book of Revelation offers insight into what 

Christ’s kingship means for us.  He has freed us from our sins by his 

blood and has made us “into a kingdom, priests for his God and Father.”  

The kingdom is not a place!  Christ made us into a kingdom of priests 

who worship God by our lives.  He rules over our hearts, making his 

kingdom within us. 

 Finally in the Gospel Jesus stands before an earthly ruler who 

asks if he is King of the Jews.  Jesus explains that his kingdom is not of 

this world.  By acknowledging the rule of Christ over us, we ask him to 

rule us with the power of his love.  As St. Augustine wrote: to “pray that 

His kingdom may come, is...to wish of Him, that He would make us 

worthy of His kingdom...for then to us will His kingdom come.” 

Practice of Faith 

The liturgical year has ended again, with a reminder that Jesus is King.  

We Americans have a tricky relationship with royalty.  We don’t like to 

defer to authority.  We like to control our own destinies.  But as Alco-

holics Anonymous reminds all of us, the first step in any spiritual pro-

gress is utter surrender.  Whether or not you have an addiction, read the 

first three steps of AA, a process formed with the help of a Catholic 

priest.  Today, find a concrete way to give up control of someone or 

something not well served by your zealous intentions.  Soon, subjects as 

we are, we begin Advent, a time of waiting that is such a key part of the 

Christian life.  Pray over this from Cardinal John Henry Newman: 

“They, then, watch and wait for their Lord, who are tender and sensitive 

in their devotion towards Him; who feed on the thought of Him, hang on 

His words; live in His smile, and thrive and grow under His hand”. 

Festival of Trees 

Hoosick Rising and the Village of Hoosick Falls are teaming up to coor-

dinate a tree lighting festival in Wood Park on Saturday, December 8th 

at 6 PM.  There will be singing Holiday carols and walking and singing 

our way through the village followed by a celebration with music and 

cookies.  For information on volunteering or donation please email 

hoosickrising@gmail.com.   

 

    Cut Palm Oil for Happier People and a Healthier Planet 
 

Palm oil is a type of edible vegetable oil that is grown throughout Afri-

ca, Asia, North America, and South America. In total, tens of millions of 

tons of palm oil is produced annually, accounting for over 30% of the 

world’s vegetable oil production. 

A large proportion of palm oil expansion occurs at the expense of biodi-

versity and ecosystems in the countries it is produced. Currently, a third 

of all mammal species in Indonesia are considered to be critically endan-

gered as a consequence of this unsustainable development that is rapidly 

encroaching on their habitat. The main threat to the survival of orangu-

tan populations in the wild is the massive expansion of palm oil. Defor-

estation for palm oil production also contributes significantly to climate 

change and human rights abuses of indigenous peoples. 

 

Why is palm oil so bad for you? Saturated fat boosts "bad" LDL choles-

terol and triglycerides, both of which are risk factors for heart disease. 

Palm oil contains a high amount of saturated fat compared with most 

other vegetable oils, with over six-times the level of canola oil and three 

times as much as olive oil. 

 

Palm oil can be present in a wide variety of products, including baked 

goods, confectionery, shampoo, cosmetics, cleaning agents, washing 

detergents and toothpaste; it's found in approximately 40-50% of house-

hold products. 

 

You can cut palm oil use by avoiding some major packaged good and 

foods: Soaps and skincare products from Dove, Nivea, Olay, Old Spice, 

Palmolive, Pears, and Ponds; Colgate and Oral B, toothpaste; shampoos 

from Dove, Clairol, Garnier, Head n Shoulders, Herbal Essences, Nice 

N Easy, Palmolive, Pantene, and Tresemme; Skippy’s Peanut Butter; 

Weightwatchers and other margarines (use butter); Kellogg’s Just Right, 

Nutri-Grain, Special K, Corn Flakes and Fruit Loops; sodas from 7Up, 

Coca-Cola, Fanta, Mountain Dew, Pepsi, and Schweppes; candies from 

Cadbury, Haribo, Hershey, Kit Kat, Lindor, M&Ms, Milky Way, Snick-

ers, Starburst, Sour Patch Kids, Toblerone, and Twix; cookies & chips 

including Belvita, Cheetos, Chips Ahoy, Doritos, Lays, Oreo, Pringles, 

Ritz, Triscuit and Wheat Thins; and fast foods from Dunkin Donut, Piz-

za Hut, Starbucks, and Taco Bell. 

 

It’s not easy to avoid palm oil, but the orangutans are depending on us. 



Immaculate Conception Parish  

November 24 & November 25 

YOUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS  &  ATTENDANCE   

November  17  & November 18: 

Offertory………………….........................…………………....……….……$3,261.00 

Weekly E-Collection ...................................................................................$60.00 

Faith Formation............................................................................................$10.00 

Human Development...............................................................................$164.00 

Fuel Offering............................................................................................$1,143.00 

Total............................................................................................................$4,638.00 

 

ATTENDANCE  November 17,  November 18: 

4 PM……...120 9 AM……...175        Total: 295 

ELECTRONIC GIVING 

 

Our automatic withdrawal system is working well.  This may be an easy 

way for you to support our parish.  Please contact our office for more 

information. 

WE ASK FOR YOUR PRAYERS FOR THE FOLLOWING:  

 

Bud Barber, Kathy Shender, Marie Godfrey, Nick Waytkus, Anezia Said 

Clemons, Joe Spiak, Joseph Morrissey, Peter Kane, Mary McCaffrey, 

Mary Carter, David Martin, Rosemary O'Malley, Judy Quackenbush, 

Frank Marmillo, Kay Monroe, Ken Button, Anne Eberle, Jane Davis, 

Sally Williams, Jesse Stevens, Deanna Aldrich, Noreen Stevens,  Mary 

Wrubleski and all those who are ill or hurting.  Those who have been on 

the prayer list for quite some time will still be prayed for, but will not 

appear in the bulletin.  If you are in need of prayer for yourself or some-

one else, please call Margaret O’Malley at 686-7835. 

This Week:  November  24 & November 25, 2018 
Lay Ministers:  Team 4 
Counters:  Judy Flynn, Peg Bakaitis & Jerry McAuliffe  
Next Week:  Mike Shea & Gina Harrison  
(It is your responsibility to find a substitute if you are unable to 
serve.) 

  Our  Sponsor of the Week is... 

Gordon E. Fricke  

Barber & Fricke , Automotive Inc.  

Complete Auto Care Center  

Sales   §   Service   §  Towing  

(518) 686-4575  ·  (518) 686-7745 

129 Church Street, Hoosick Falls, NY  

Holy Communion… Please be sure to let one of the greeters know if 

you are unable to approach the altar.  The usher will then make arrange-

ments for Communion to be brought to your pew. 

 

 

§ Wednesday mornings at 10 AM:  Bulletin proofreaders.  Call the 

office. 

§ Sunday morning:  Collection Counters.  Call the office. 

§ Lectors (readers) at Mass:  See Mary Merriam, Gloria Shufon, or 

call the office , 686-5064 


